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Our Guild Meeting This Month is
November Fest!

Tuesday, November 14, 2023

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church
33501 Stonehill Dr. - Dana Pt.
(not our usual Guild location)

​Left: Many Moons Ago
Auction Quilt Made by Debbie Myers

8:30 am - Raffle Tickets & Auction Paddles Available
9:00 am - Doors Open



Join us for a morning of fun!

ELEVATOR: If you park at the
lower end of the parking lot, walk

through the garden maze. Below the
old sanctuary, is an elevator to take



you to the November Fest locations.

Live Auction Quilts
 

Beach Huts
Made by Mary Mulcahey

Grandma's Hexi Flowers
Donated

Spirit
Made by Odette Osantowski

Flamingo Dan



Prismatic Star
Made by Mary Arter

Christmas Quilt
Made by David and Peggy Dutcher

Made by Vickie Janis

Tequila Sunset
Made by Nancy Ota

Boutique Items
 

Decorative Plates
​



Pin Cushions
​

Christmas Ornaments

Pet Items
Table Runners

November Fest - Susan Ritschel

November Fest Update – Susan Ritschel, Chairman
 

November Fest Schedule:
 

8:30 AM – Raffle tickets sales begin and Auction paddles available
9 AM – Doors open for Boutique, Raffle Baskets and Auction Quilt viewing



10 AM – President welcomes guests and conducts brief business meeting
10:15 AM – Live Quilt Auction, Lyn Mann auctioneer

12:00 PM – Raffle Baskets awarded
12:15 PM – Silent Auction closes

1:00 PM – Close of Event
 

*BOUTIQUE WILL BE OPEN THROUGHOUT THE EVENT 9:00 AM – 1:00 PM so be
ready to shop!! So many amazing beautiful handmade items available at

very reasonable prices – bring a friend (or 2 or 3!)
 

*31 AMAZING OPPORTUNITY BASKETS – be prepared to buy your tickets for a
chance to win one of these priceless baskets! Many hours of work and thousands

of dollars were donated to create these one-of-a-kind offerings.
 

*25 chances to bid on and WIN one of the beautiful Auction Quilts.
Pick up your paddle when you arrive and get ready to raise them high!

 
*Refreshments: If you signed up to bring an item please deliver the morning of the

event. Feel free to bring something to share even if you didn’t sign up yet.
 

*Parking/Carpooling: Please carpool with a friend! Parking is limited.
Tell the welcome/check-in committee who you carpooled with and receive

a free raffle basket ticket!

Volunteer Opportunities: Prior day set-up volunteers will be needed from
12:30 – 5:00 PM Monday, November 13, at the venue, Gloria Dei Lutheran Church.

Clean-up volunteers needed from 1:00 - 3:00 PM following the event on Tuesday.
 

Thank you to everyone who has donated an item, your time and your
talents to ensure this event is a success. You are all so very appreciated!
 
For any additional questions please contact Susan Ritschel at 949-683-7677, or
email ritschel1@cox.net.

Mary Mulcahey - President

First of all... October was another great turnout for our speaker Linda
Ballard. I heard several very positive comments about her lecture, and the
class was absolutely wonderful. Almost everyone got one or two blocks
made and Linda has challenged us to all complete our quilts by our March
meeting – Show and Tell will never be the same again after this
extravaganza. October also was not to be outdone by the super and blue
moons of August or the equinox in September. Unfortunately, I did not
have enough advance notice to get everyone on board and staring at the

sky for a rare solar eclipse. Hope a few of you were able to catch it. I was in the middle of a
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quilting class – what else?- and missed seeing it. I also didn’t have my approved eclipse-
watching eyewear.
November, alas, has no celestial phenomena of which I am aware but there will be Turkey Day
with its own unique phenomenon. Turkey apparently has some chemical in it (don’t worry it is
a natural substance released when turkey is cooked) that renders you incapable of movement
and cogent thought. Hence, the migration to the TV set to watch football, which you can do in a
total stupor. November also brings us Houston, so we can walk until we can walk no more and
spend money as if we actually had any (think Road 2 California on a massive dose of
steroids). During that festive week it will be my sister, Stephanie’s birthday. She’s the one who
lives up in Redding close to Linda Ballard, lucky girl, and it was her quilt that Mary Arter
showed as the sample for the workshop these past few months.
Finally, November brings us…..November Fest! Yes, you have waited all year and at long last it
is here. It is going to be awesome, a real shopping treat. Just so we don’t end up buying each
other’s quilts, be sure to bring, drag, coerce (you get the picture) all the friends and family you

can lay your hands on. They will thank you for it – really. See you all on the 14th.

Workshops - Mary Arter & Monica Shafer

No workshops in November/December

October Workshop Photos - Linda Ballard



Holly Betz, Judy Kamman,
Jeanette Brooks, Mary Mulcahey

Sherri Peltier

Teacher, Linda Ballard
with Carol Gobrogge

Hiroko Moriwaki

Mary Mulcahey

Fabric Choices



​Workshop Sign Up Info
​To sign up for any workshop,  email Mary
Arter at mearter@gmail.com then send
her a check.
Please make checks payable to Surfside
Quilters Guild (no abbreviations).
For more information, contact Mary.

Oct. Workshop Raffle Winner: Mary Mulcahey

Workshop - January, 2024

(Scroll down to see February & March, 2024 Workshops)

Wednesday, January 10, 2024
Heidi Stagno

Hand Guided Free-Motion Quilting Sampler
Level #1

9:30 AM to 3:30 PM
Gloria Dei Lutheran Church - Dana Point

Description: This is a technique workshop. Join Heidi Stagno and learn how to
create beautiful quilting designs that enhance your quilt top, by mixing rulers,
feathers, and background fills.
#1 Ruler Work…Using rulers when quilting creates a beautiful framework for the
texture and movement. Ruler work gives structure and purpose to the placement of
all other quilting. In this class you will learn: how to properly hold and position
rulers, how to mark your quilt for ruler placement, and how to maintain control of
the ruler and machine to achieve precise quilting lines.
#2 Feathers…Feathers are the main characters in any quilt. The feathers will steal
the show and make any quilt extra special. In this class you will learn: basic feather
formation, how to quilt a multi-directional feather, and symmetrical plume size and
shape.
#3 Background Fills…Background fills are the staple when custom quilting. It is last,
but not least, when it comes to choosing the quilting designs for your quilt top. The
purpose of the background fills is to showcase the featured quilting designs and
support the definition of the ruler work. In this class you will learn: how to create a
curling background fill to be used at any scale, how to fill a negative space with a
systematic approach but looks random, and how to flip and rotate a design to give
movement and fluidity to the quilt.
 
Pattern: There is no pattern required. 
Supply List: Pick up a copy of the supply list when you register. Note: Heidi will have
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supplies and practice quilt sandwiches available for purchase if you don’t want to
prepare your own.
Cost: The cost of the workshop is $25. Please make checks payable to Surfside
Quilters Guild. 

Philanthropy - Linda Chiu & Nancy Pestal

CUSD Music Recorder Cover Project

Music students from Benedict Elementary check out their new custom fabric recorder cases donated

by the Surfside Quilters Guild. Photo by Steven Georges/CUSD Insider

Excerpts from the article published on October 17, 2023
(See link below for full article)

Music teacher, Sharon Evans, gets to introduce the recorder to a new group of
fourth graders in the Capistrano Unified School District every 12 weeks. The
recorder, according to Evans, is the perfect starter instrument for elementary-age
children to dip their musical toes into. With broken zippers and cloth cases that
had shrunk, the recorder cases desperately needed to be replaced. “I started to
wonder if there was a group of grandmas out there who liked to sew and who
could make some for us.”



Enter the Surfside Quilters Guild in San Clemente. A big part of their
organization is philanthropy. Members are busy each year making pillowcases
and blankets for children at Children’s Hospital of Orange County, quilts for
Marines, for seniors in the Meals on Wheels Program, and for kids in the foster
system. Quilters from the Surfside Guild make and donate about 400 quilts a
year.
This year when Co-Chairperson for Philanthropy, Linda Chiu, got the letter from
Evans, the unique project was quickly approved, and the ladies of the Surfside
Quilters Guild got to work.
Click here to read the full article:
https://cusdinsider.org/san-clemente-quilting-group-keeps-music-
alive-for-elementary-music-program

Philanthropy Report

From Linda & Nancy...

YOU are invited to participate in
Philanthropy! 

Our group is for everyone who
would like to work on quilts for

the community.

We are excited to have a new place
with STORAGE on site! 

  Center For Spiritual Living - 1201 Puerta Del Sol
  (Talega) San Clemente (See map below)

We usually meet on the 3rd Wednesday each month, but there are
changes for November and December.

November: No Meeting
December: We will meet on the 13th which is the second Wed.

We will be there from 9:30 AM to around 1:30 PM.
Please drive around to the back of the building and park there. 

It will be easy access to the room we meet in.

Please stop by for any part of the day that you can, bring a sewing
machine to do some sewing, help sort fabric, find backs for finished
tops, make kits, or share some of your great ideas. If you need extra
lighting when you sew, it would be a good idea to bring a small light.

Fabric sales in October: $178
Quilts turned in at the October meeting: 26
Recorder cases delivered to the Truman Benedict Elementary School: 130

https://cusdinsider.org/san-clemente-quilting-group-keeps-music-alive-for-elementary-music-program/


We will need:
 Teen quilts for the foster/youth shelter

Baby quilts for the Marines Baby Shower in January (40" to 45”)

Thank you to everyone for helping us make these
​great donations to the community!

​NEW LOCATION!

Center For Spiritual Living
  1201 Puerta Del Sol
  (Talega) San Clemente

Park behind the building
for easy access to our room.

December Holiday Stocking Project
Debbie Myers

Holiday Stockings 
OK! We have enough!

Thanks, everyone, we have about 230+
holiday stockings collected to date as well as
many, many stuffers, and plenty of moola. 

I appreciate all the well crafted stockings in super fun colorful prints—
you outdid my expectations. PLEASE NO DONATIONS IN NOVEMBER
AND DECEMBER…unless you’ve already got it made or purchased. We
have enough.

Nancy Pestal’s hall closet is bulging with your donations and Jeanette Brooks
is dusting off her fastest shopping shoes to hit the dollar stores, Costco and
internet.

Linda Chiu has lined up a number of charities including: Orangewood, Meals on
Wheels in San Clemente, Dana Point and San Juan Capistrano, the Youth
Shelter in Laguna Beach, Military Outreach and Family Assistance Ministries



in San Clemente.

We’ll get stuff organized in the next month and at the December meeting,
​we can get these beauties stuffed and on their way to put smiles on quite a
few faces.

A SUPER BIG THANK YOU!

Debbie Myers

Hospitality - Jaine Culbertson

Refreshments for November Fest:
If you signed up to bring an item please deliver
the morning of the event. Feel free to bring
something to share even if you didn’t sign up.

October Hospitality Drawing Winner:
Denise Riley (right) with Jaine Culbertson

Show & Tell - Angela Miller & Hiroko Moriwaki

There will be no Show & Tell in November due to November Fest.

October Show & Tell

Fall Table Toppers: Charlotte Runyan

(Top Left) I used a 2 1/2" stack from a
friend.
(Top Right) Fabrics collected at Roxanne's
last year.
(Right) Orange, black, and white fabrics
from my stash.



Nancy Ota
Boro Shirt

Many years ago Threads magazine had an article by Tara Arnold called "Design
Ideas from an Issey Miyake Shirt." There were diagrams of the parts and

suggestions on how to assemble it. My vintage pieces had holes, so I reinforced
the threadbare areas with sashiko. I covered some of the holes with the

embroidered patches my daughter makes and sells.

Nancy Ota
Stress Free Succulent

Collage
Made at the BCQG workshop

Debbie Myers
"Prismatic Star" by Judy Niemeyer

From a SQG workshop with Cindy
Myers. Color scheme is based on a

fabric (not in this quilt) called
"Magpie" by Kathy Doughty.



with Libby Williamson. Libby
uses the canvas from house
painters' drop cloths. She
paints them using acrylic

paints for the background. We
roughly cut out our design
and stitched them in place.
Fast and easy...no stress.

Paper-pieced. Simple but lots of
sewing. I finished piecing in Dec. 2022

when I had Covid. Elizabeth Geer
machine quilted it with lovely vines

and swirls.

Jan Hirth
Spellbound

During Covid, I joined a wool
block of the week group on
Facebook. For 12 weeks, we

received a pattern which took me
most of the week to complete.

Pattie Seton
Rainbow Bright

UFO pineapple quilt. I love bright
colors and since I play piano

I thought the piano key edging
appropriate. Pieced and quilted

by me.

Santa, enlarged



Pattie Sexton
Christmas Quilt

I bought the kit 2 years ago here
for $45. Every piece including the
center was turned edge appliqué!
Kept me busy while watching my

husband's "who done it" TV.
It is an heirloom for my firstborn

granddaughter, Rowan.
Quilted by Vivien Hawker.

Michelle Howe
Summer Fun

Pieced and quilted by me.
Donated to the November Fest

Live Auction.

Mary Mulcahey
Linda Ballard Quilt

Vickie Janis
Amy Bradley Happy Halloween
table runner for my daughter.

LOVE this pattern, may have to
make a quilt for me?

Hexie Bag From Rami Kim Workshop
(From left) Susan Ritschel, Charlotte Runyan, Julie Kemmerer,

Dawn Johnson, Lisha Sante, Mary Arter



​Vickie Janis
Rami Kim Purse(?)

I made all the hexagons, but the
sizes weren't matching well.
So now it is a table runner.

Membership
​Kelly Counseller & Carol Gobrogge

Surfside Quilters Guild had a good turnout for
our meeting on October 10, 2023. A total
of 81 current members were present.  
We welcomed new member, Karen Barry, and
8 guests to our meeting. The membership is
currently at 173 members. Angela Irish and
Toni McCormack had their names drawn from
our basket and each received a little gift.

Winners of patterns donated by our speaker,
Linda Ballard: Karen Wendel, Suzette Blake,
Jan Kemp, Denise Riley.

Hope to see everyone at our next meeting! 
Happy Quilting!

Name Tag Drawing
Winners:

Chair: Kelley Counseller
with Toni McCormack and

Angela Irish
 

BLOCK OF THE MONTH - Mary Arter

There is no new block for November. 

Use this month to get caught up on the first five blocks.
​(Or get started!) 

All the blocks to date are on the Surfside website and in the monthly
newsletters. There will be a new block in December.

...........................................................................................

2023-2024 Block of the Month
​Basket Collection

Join us and make a collection of baskets
designed by Sandi Walton of Piecemeal

Quilts. The nine blocks (each is 10” square
finished) are pieced, then combined with



sashing and borders for a completed
lap-size quilt (about 42 in. square). 

If you don’t want to make the entire quilt,
make just a few blocks for a cute table
runner. You can combine four blocks for a
20-inch pillow top or make a single block
for a small pillow or a mini quilt suitable for
hanging. The finished quilt would also make
a great donation to Philanthropy. See Mary
Arter's Quilt above ... finished, quilted,
bound!
Choose your own adventure with your
fabric choices: traditional prints, modern
bright colors, red/green for a Christmas
theme, red/white/blue for a patriotic quilt,
or make it totally scrappy. 

The Blocks: Every month from June through March (except November), directions for a
new basket block will be published in the Guild newsletter and on the website, and it will
be available as a hard copy at the Guild meeting. Also in March, I will have directions for
sashing, cornerstones, and border. Use the month of April to get caught up and to quilt
and bind your project. In May, bring your quilt top (doesn’t need to be quilted), table

runner, pillow, or whatever to the Guild meeting to show and for a chance to win a prize.

Fabric Requirements: To make the complete quilt, using the colors in Sandi’s
directions, you will need: ​
--1 yard background fabric
--1 fat quarter EACH of blue, yellow, green, pink, and red fabrics
--Small quantities of light pink, dark pink, light blue, and dark blue (these are used in
only one or two blocks)
--1 yard sashing/border fabric (I used the same as my block background fabric)
--1 fat quarter for cornerstones

Used with permission: Copyright: This is pretty common sense stuff. Do not mass produce and sell quilts

made from my patterns. Print a free pattern in its entirety as many times as you like and share it with your friends or

guild. Use it to make quilts for gifts, fundraisers, competition, donation, or to make and sell singly. I’d love it if you

send me an email if you’re using it for something special, but you don’t have to. Do not reproduce my instructions in

whole or in part and sell them. For purchased patterns, the only additional restriction is that you cannot share the

pattern without prior written consent. Please ask – I am open to sharing them depending on the request. It comes

down to this: If the way you wish to use it could prevent me from selling a pattern, don’t do it without asking me.

Piecemeal Quilts (Baskets BOM)

Monthly Mini - Katy Lillie

​October Monthly Mini
Winners ​



​Pillowcase: Susan Ritschel
(Chair: Katy Lillie)

Pillow: Hiroko Moriwaki
Stuffed owls and candle pad: Maggie Bell

​No Monthly Mini in
November

 

Sunshine and Shadows

November 2023
 
“I cannot even imagine where I would be today were it
not for that handful of friends who have given me a heart
full of joy. Let’s face it, friends make life a lot more fun.”
– Charles R. Swindoll
 
Two bundles of joy were recently welcomed by the
following guild members:

Mary Arter and her family welcomed Baby Wade on September 28.
He is her elder daughter’s fourth child and is their 5 th grandchild.
Congratulations!
 
A special welcome into the world goes out to Kelly Counseller’s new
grandson, Clyde Banks, born on September 5th. Coincidentally, he is her 5th

grandchild, as well. He was born to her son and daughter-in-law and
weighed in at 8 pounds, 13 ounces.
 
We ask you to keep these friends in your loving thoughts and prayers:
 
We continue to hold dear Robin Free in our hearts as she continues on her
journey through hospice. Again, she would love to hear from you.
Her address is 27579 Via Fortuna, San Juan Capistrano, CA 92675.
Her phone is 760-274-3424.
 
Gloria Rose is still recovering from her hip surgery. We wish her easier
movement as each day goes by.
 
Sumi Maruyama continues to do well at her new home. Please feel free to
send her cards at 2070 250th Street, Lomita, CA, 90717, or call her at 949-
533-0158.
 
We are pleased to announce that Michelle Howe’s quilt, “Christmas
Village,” received the Judge’s Choice award at the Flying Geese Quilters
Guild Quilt Show on September 16th. A hearty congratulations to you,
Michelle!



 
Please contact me at deniseriley77@mac.com if you have any additions to
Sunshine and Shadows. Be sure to put SQG in the Subject line. Also, please
let me know if you would like to help with showing new members around
our Guild meeting.

 

Treasurer's Repor ​t
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More Workshops in 2024



​Wednesday, February 14, 2024
Sarah Goer

Building an Improv Toolbox

​9:30 AM to 3:30 PM
Gloria Dei Lutheran Church - Dana Point

Description: In this fast-paced workshop, Sarah Goer will teach a wide variety of
improvisaMonal piecing techniques. Discover how fun and easy it is to create these
improv elements for use in your exisMng quilt projects, or as the start of a new
project. Each prompt will be introduced and demonstrated; then Mme will be
allowed for making one or more units with each technique.
 
Pattern: There is no pattern required for this workshop.
Supply List: Pick up a copy of the supply list when you register.
Cost: The cost of the workshop is $25. Please make checks payable to Surfside
Quilters Guild.  

Wednesday,
​March 13, 2024
Cindy Lohbeck

Magical Mandalas
Snow and Ice Fabric Dyeing

9:30 AM to 3:30 PM
Gloria Dei Lutheran Church - Dana Pt.



Description: Magical Mandalas is an adventure in ice dyeing. Each student will fold,
pleat, and bind 9 different 22” x 22” mandalas, each uniquely individual. Cindy
Lohbeck’s skill builder approach will leave you with an understanding of the nature
of ice dyeing, as well as a beauMful stash! Each student will receive a reusable tool
kit so the fun can continue at home!
 
Kit: There is a required kit that you will purchase from Cindy for $75. The kit includes
high quality PFD (Prepared for Dyeing) fabric, a choice of dye colorway, mixing cups,
measuring cups, spoons, funnel, squeeze bottles, and Cindy’s awesome Ice Dyeing
Flexi-Net. You will need to provide a plastic tote with lid.
Supply List: Pick up a copy of the supply list when you register.
Cost: The cost of the workshop is $25. Please make checks payable to Surfside
Quilters Guild. 

Surfside Quilters Guild is advertising these items as a service
​to the community. The email addresses are not linked.



Surfside Quilters Guild Board Meetings

Everyone is always welcome to
attend the board meetings:

​
3rd Tuesday of each month at 10:00 am
Seaside Villas Clubhouse in Dana Point.



​Parking near the clubhouse is limited—
see the map for remote parking. 

PHD - "Projects Happily Done"

PHD, "Projects Happily Done," is an open friendship group
meeting the 4th Friday of the month, January thru October
each year. We share our projects, ideas and questions.
Bring your list of 9 projects and you'll be encouraged,
supported, and enticed into finishing one project a month. 
Call Sheri Hill for more information.

HAPPY NOVEMBER BIRTHDAY!

Elizabeth Geer - 3
Yvonne Bell - 4
Barbara Ann Christensen - 4
Katy Lillie - 6
Pat McNeil - 7
Angela Miller - 9
Linda Walters - 9
Jeanne Tavasci - 18
Debra Hadley - 21
Kay Johnstone - 23
Jean Impey - 26
Pamela Emond - 27
Janell Searles - 28
David Dutcher - 29

Enjoy!

​2023-2024 Guild Officers and Committees

EXECUTIVE BOARD:
President - Mary Mulcahey
1st VP Programs - Jeanette Brooks
2nd VP Membership - Kelly Counseller, Carol Gobrogge
3rd VP Facilities - Charlotte Runyan
Secretary - Vivien Hawker
Treasurer - Nancy Ota
Parliamentarian - Debbie Myers



STANDING COMMITTEES:
Block of the Month - Mary Arter
Hospitality - Jaine Culbertson
Monthly Mini - Katy Lillie
Newsletter Editor - Deanne Meidell
Newsletter Proofing - Sharon Whelan
November Fest - Susan Ritschel
Philanthropy - Linda Chiu, Nancy Pestal
Publicity/Sponsors - Sharon Whelan
SCCQG Representative - Del Thomas
Show & Tell - Angela Miller, Hiroko Moriwaki
Sunshine & Shadows - Denise Riley
Volunteer Coordinator - Pam Hadfield
Welcoming/Friendship - Denise Riley
Workshops - Mary Arter, Monica Shafer

SPECIAL COMMITTEES:
Bus Trips - Elizabeth Geer, Deanna Garcia
Compliance Officer
IT Maintenance - Sandy Scott
Let’s Get to Know
Magazine Recycling - Laura Miller
Photography - Del Thomas
Retreat - Michelle Howe
Web Mailing - Michelle Howe

The Surfside Quilters Guild, a 501(c)(3) corporation was established March 2009 to promote quilting and fiber arts in the

South Orange County area. The Guild offers the opportunity to share experiences with other quilters in an atmosphere of

fellowship as well as to enhance the knowledge and skills of its membership. Newsletters are distributed via the internet.

Meetings are the second Tuesday of the Month. Dues are $40 annually for the membership year from May 1st through

April 30th. Guests are always welcome for a donation of $5. Membership and Volunteer forms are available on our

website.

Publicity and Sponsors - Sharon Whelan

Find current information
about Guild activities on
Facebook and The Patch.

Thank You To Our Sponsors



NOVEMBER MEETING
NOVEMBER FEST IS N0T AT ST. ANDREWS BY-THE-SEA

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
(See information above for correct location)



Meeting location: St. Andrew's by the Sea UMC, 2001 Calle Frontera, San
Clemente. Map above.
Exit I-5 at Pico, go north, turn left on Calle Frontera, travel up the hill, turn
left at the first driveway to reach the church parking lot. Meeting is in the
building labeled "Office" at the back of the lot.

 
Surfside Quilters Guild

Guild meetings are held the second Tuesday of each month.
For more information visit our website.

http://www.surfsidequiltersguild.org
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